
2nd Mandatory General Parent Meeting
February 8, 2023

6:30pm Parish Hall



MISSION STATEMENT
SAP SCHOOL

St. Anthony of Padua School, a ministry of St. Anthony of Padua Parish, is a 
K-8 Catholic elementary school that strives to meet the religious, moral, 

intellectual, social-emotional, cultural, and physical needs of its 21st century 
learners. 

We prepare them for high school, college, and Heaven. Looking to the 
Eucharistic Jesus as our Lord, Brother, and role model, the school is 

committed to the transmission of the teachings and values of the Catholic 
Church and Christian culture to all students.



Opening Prayer

A Prayer 
For our 
Families

St. Jerome Emiliani’s Prayer for the 
Church
Our sweet Father Lord Jesus Christ, because of Your infinite 
goodness, we ask You to reform Christianity to that state of sanctity
that was characteristic of the time of the Apostles. Hear us, O Lord, 
because You are kind and merciful. In Your bountiful compassion 
look upon us.

Lord Jesus Christ, Son of the living God, have mercy on us.

May the power of God the Father, the wisdom of the Son and the 
strength of the Holy Spirit and also the glorious Virgin Mary, guide 
and protect me on the way to peace, love and prosperity. Also, may 
the angel Raphael, who always assisted Tobias, be with me in every 
place I stay and on every road I travel.

Oh most sweet Jesus, do not be my judge but be my Saviour, I trust in 
You, let me never regret it.   

Amen.



Welcome and Invocation

Msgr. Sal Pilato, Pastor

St. Anthony of Padua School 



Welcome Parents

• Thank you Parents/Partners in Education

• Daily Breeze annual BEST of the South Bay. Please Vote in the 
next few months! Encourage kids to be their personal BEST daily

• More info coming at end of April for voting



Chain of Command/PLCs



Our Vision:
Tribes Community 

Agreements

MUTUAL RESPECT

ATTENTIVE 
LISTENING

PERSONAL BEST

APPRECIATIONS 
NOT PUT DOWNS

RIGHT TO PASS



Norms for a successful Parent Meeting:

● Get to know others
● Participate and encourage others 

to do so
● Speak for yourself, and don't 

apologize
● Presume Positive Intentions
● Limit Side Conversations
● Let others finish
● Ask Follow up questions
● Share examples
● Focus on Issues, not Individuals
● Have Fun!



Re-registration 2/21-2/24

Re-registration week K-7 grade Feb 21-24 (teachers will notify you and 
Mr. Aguilar if there is a registration hold on your account)     

• Must read Parent/Student Handbook online + Sign Form and tuition 
contract. Refer to Parent/Student Pledge from Msgr. Sal (next page) 
and read at home in entirety please. Be familiar with Christian Code of 
Conduct. We are here to work in partnership to help you raise your 
children to be future saints. We assume you have read and agree to all 
policies. 

• Kindergarten Registration Open to Preschool, current families and 
Parishioners. 

• March 1 Open Enrollment K-8 for 2023-2024 SY, Referral incentives 
available: recruit quality families that will enhance our school and 
drive forward our Catholic mission. NEI through CEF: New Enrollment 
Initiative for those who attend public schools and want a Catholic 
education (Carlos Aguilar)



St. Anthony of 
Padua School

CHRISTIAN CODE 
OF 
CONDUCT 
Parents,
Guardians and 
Students

The students’ interest in receiving a quality, morally based education can best be 
served if students, parents and school officials work together. Normally, 
differences between these individuals can be resolved. In some rare instances, 
however, the school may find it necessary, in its discretion, to require parents or 
guardians to withdraw their children.

It shall be an express condition of enrollment that the students and parents or 
guardians shall conform themselves to standards of conduct that are consistent 
with the Christian principles of the school, as determined by the school in its 
discretion. These principles include, but are not limited to, any policies or 
procedures set forth in any student/parent handbook of the school. These 
Christian principles further include, but are not limited to, the following:

Parents or guardians are expected to work courteously and cooperatively with the 
school to assist the student in meeting the academic, moral, and behavioral 
expectations of the school. Bullying at ANY level, among parents, students, 
faculty, and staff is unacceptable. It has no place in a Catholic school, and will be 
dealt with accordingly in a swift manner.

Students and parents or guardians may respectfully express their concerns about 
the school operation and its personnel. However, they may not do so in a manner 
that is discourteous, scandalous, rumor driven, disruptive, threatening, hostile or 
divisive.

Any parent or guardian or other person whose conduct, in a place where a school 
employee is required to be in the course of his or her duties, materially disrupts 
classwork or extracurricular activities or involves substantial disorder is guilty of 
a misdemeanor. This statement does not apply to any otherwise lawful employee 
concerted activity, including but not limited to, picketing and the distribution of 
handbills.

Any parent or guardian, student, or other person who insults or abuses the 
principal or any teacher in the presence of other school personnel, students, or 
parents and at a place––which is on school premises or public sidewalks, streets, 
or other public ways, adjacent to school premises or at some other place, where 
the principal or teacher is required to be at, such other place in connection with 
assigned school activities––risks the continuation of his or her child in the 
school. These expectations for students and parents or guardians include, but are 
not limited to, all school-sponsored programs and events (e.g., extended care, 
athletics, field trips, etc.). This includes negative postings about the school, 
faculty, staff, or administration on Social media. Such action will result in a 
warning and may lead to dismissal. The school reserves the right to determine, in its 
discretion, when conduct is of such a severe nature as to warrant immediate action 
without warning.





Academic Excellence: Accelerated Reader, STAR TESTING data (3 windows) 
to promote student achievement and reach excellence, ST Math, Freckle! 

STAR 2nd window completed on 2/7



Bi-Annual Parent Survey Link sent out in 
December 2022 and January 2023

 to garner Parent feedback

PARENT SURVEY LINK 2022-2023                             
Link to access the survey for Fall 2022

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScBRCi-k2rKfJv1I4_RffwxQdi1vypoD5tJ9Zjh019aIrNi9Q/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://forms.gle/VSDiTK1caMVZK6Wi9


LAUSD Family Income Survey for 
Student Services 

2023-2024

Our Families filled this out in the Fall 
(hard copy for in-house purposes)

Now please do this for all the children in your family 
(one per family)

To begin the process of completing the online LAUSD Family Income Eligibility Survey 
please use, copy, and paste the  following web address to your internet browser: 
https://www.myschoolapps.com/Home/DistrictRedirect/LAUSDPRIVATE_CO?langid=1

DUE BY MARCH 3!
This is for Title Services for next year 2023-2024

Your students will earn a FREE DRESS PASS when you send 
the office proof (screen shot) that you have sent this survey 

online to LAUSD

https://www.myschoolapps.com/Home/DistrictRedirect/LAUSDPRIVATE_CO?langid=1


EFG Campaign Updates



EFG
• HundredX Update: 

  $19,648 earned as of today 2/8/23. We have till 2/17 to raise the $40,000. This $40,000 will be 
used to pay our schools share of the renovations we are enjoying at our school. (1st Place: 6th 
grade Holy Hobbits, 2nd Place: Awesome Firsties, 3rd Place: 4th Grade Chillers) 

• Become a SUPERSTAR with 75 brand opinions and your family earns 2 service hours. for 
each SUPERSTAR (14 hour maximum)

• Families who don’t participate will be invoiced $100 for JAT fee on the tuition contract. 
Taking the 75 surveys costs you only time…no out-of-pocket

• Pizza and Ice Cream Party for top 3 classes 
• Prizes for top 3 families 
• If we hit the $40,000 we will have a special TROJAN DRAWING 
• Free Dress Day for class with the most money earned in these last 10 days
• Goal: each student gets 2-3 Superstars we can reach goal tomorrow! Sign up today! 25 

surveys a day, don’t wait till last minute, give quality feedback



Celebrate what we have 
accomplished so far this year…

•Chastity Education Program for Jr High: guest speakers, 
Culture Project, Theology of the Body coming soon

•Effective Communication: Gradelink and blogs: teachers 
make sure parents are informed (weekly newsletters, 
phone notifications, email blasts, teacher blogs, parent 
meetings for STEP and individualized agreements and 
plans, Zoom conferences available for convenience)

•Student Government projects: student-led initiatives: Snack 
Shack, Halloween festivities, pep rallies, Catholic Schools’ 
Week activities and Media Club

•Weekly Masses twice a week in person, Sacraments, Retreats, 
Penance Services,  Adoration, and Adopt-A-Family service 
project, Junior High has 5 days a week Daily Mass

•Campus Renovations: Shea Family Charities modernization of 
11 classrooms, office, RE offices, new soccer field, new desks 
and chairs K-5, $20,000 grant for PE equipment: Mrs. R’s 
Award!

•https://www.youtube.com/watch?time_continue=8&v=4UHqKXIXoi4&embeds_euri=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.stanthonygardena.org%2F&source_ve_path=MjM4NTE&feature=emb_title

https://www.youtube.com/watch?time_continue=8&v=4UHqKXIXoi4&embeds_euri=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.stanthonygardena.org%2F&source_ve_path=MjM4NTE&feature=emb_title


Parent Leadership Committee 
PLC Leads
                 Mrs. Angelic Nunez-Scott, PLC Chair
               Mrs. Amy Lucas Palanca, PLC Co-Chair

Group of parent volunteers that use 
our various talents to work 
together to bring the best possible 
school experience for our children. 



Parent Leadership Committee 
(PLC’s)

Each Family was asked to select 4 PLC committees. These are in place to provide 
opportunities for our families to fulfill their MANDATORY 30 service hours. 

There are many options available such as:
          Interior and Exterior Maintenance        Morning Pickup/Afternoon Drop-off   

Catholic Schools Week/Open House        Hospitality
           Fundraising Chair                 FIESTA                 Sports/Coaching/ Athletics

Please visit the school website for a more details.  
http://www.stanthonygardena.org/plc-parent-leadership-committee/

10 hours must be completed by the end of each trimester.  
The second trimester ends March 10th, 2023

SERVICE HOURS will be given for Gift Card Donations that can be used within the 
school community.



SCHOOL NEWS Updates

8th Grade Trips: 

     - Catalina Island: 3/17-3/19

     - Thousand Pines 8th grade retreat: 4/17-4/20 

     - Washington DC next year: every 2 years for 7th and 8th graders

School Spring Pictures Thursday, March 30, 2023 

Graduation Cap and Gown Pics 8th grade Friday, March 31, 2023 

Jog A Thon (JAT): Canceled due to EFG fundraiser (approved by Hundred X)

(Families that did not participate in EFG will be billed $100 for this fundraiser)

100th Day of School is 2/9/23 (tomorrow!) Progress reports go home today. Check teacher’s blog for more info.

2nd grade Reconcilliation: April 17

1st Holy Communion: April 22



UPDATES
• Slight TUITION increase for next school year to keep up with minimum wage: most schools raise tuition every 

year. At SAP you get the most bang for your buck! Feds are telling us that inflation is at 8%, could be more. 
Other schools are raising it up to 10% next year. 

• We rely on Generous Sponsors and Donors to help us keep our tuition low, so it’s very affordable and we 
offer financial aide (CEF, NEI, in-house tuition aid if you qualify)

• Minimum wage $15.50/hr, almost $16/hour in some LA locations. Daycare is $15/day and service hours 
are $15/hr. May go up to $16 next school year. 10 service hours per trimester to hit 30 for the family per 
year 

• PLCs are so important! We save money this way (sign up today based on interest and skill level) Interior 
Maintenance PLC, Lunch Yard Duty, traffic duty (sign up in back of the hall to become a PLC member or lead a 
committee next year) We invite all families to leadership. The year is what we make of it for our kids!

• Parent involvement and partnership: kids love seeing you! Thanks to all our PLC leads!

• Please note the School Office is open 7:30am-4:00pm. Monday through Friday                            
Administration and Faculty will do their best to answer your emails and return phone calls within 24 hrs.  

If we are not able to reach you on a Friday, or a holiday/weekend we will contact you the next school day. 
Please be mindful of family life AFTER school hours for our teachers and administrators. Work life 
balance and self-care is important for all our faculty and staff.



Catholic Schools’ Week 2023
Thank you to our families who spoke at the 
Masses!

Our Hospitality PLC Committee, Faculty and 
Office Staff who helped to welcome prospective 
families.
 
Folklorico and Piano for the performances by our 
talented students



Catholic Schools’ Week 2023



Teacher, Administration and Staff 
Appreciation Days

Thank you Parents for your 
beautiful gifts and notes of 
appreciation.
We are grateful!



Parent Appreciation Day (coffee and donuts)



Around St. Anthony of Padua Campus 

Reading Buddies



Oh, the places SAP students go…
Ocean Institute 

Dana Point 
1st, 3rd and 5th grades

USC 
Washington D.C. 2022

Catalina 2022
CINDERELLA at the Long Beach 
Civic Center



2022-2023 St. Anthony of Padua
Yearbook 
now on sale

8th Grade Dedication Pages were due 
January 20, 2023

 
 
 

 Preorder 
Today

Price will increase after 
February 24, 2023 

from $30.00 to $40.00

 



Theatre and Music 
Update from Mrs. Garcia

Dancing with the Students

● 7th and 8th have their  finale this Thursday 2/9 at 1:45pm of their dance unit! Parents 

welcome in the Hall. Sign in upon arrival at Hall.

● 4th have a parent presentation this Thursday 2/9 at 10:30am. Come and join us in dancing! 

Talent Show

● For all grades K-8

● Will submit AUDITION video, Grades 3-8th can submit through Google Classroom and K-2 

can email me at jgarcia@stanthonygardena.org

● Students will perform Talent Show for school body on Thursday, March 9th from 1-3pm in 

Hall.

Spring Musical NEWSIES and Classroom Musicals

● Newsies Jr. auditions this week for grades 3-8th! Callbacks next Weds. Feb. 15th. Show 

dates Fri. June 2, Sat. June 3rd, 2023 7pm

● Classroom musicals to take place May 31st (K,2,4)  and June 1st (1,3,5)

mailto:jgarcia@stanthonygardena.org


Profit and Loss 2021-2022



Area Schools Cost Comparison 2023-2024

 Schools In-Parish Tuition Out of Parish Tuition

St. Anthony of Padua School 1 Student-$4,714.00 per year 1 Student -$5,374 per year

 2 Students-$7,635.00 per year 2 Students-$8,724 per year

 3 Students-$9,582 per year 3 Students-$11,012 per year

St. Catherine Laboure School 1 Student-$503.50 per month 1 Student -$609.50 per month

 2 Students-$911.60 per month 2 Students-$1091.80 per month

 3 Students-$1,234.90 per month 3 Students-$1,478.70 per month

St. Joseph Catholic School 1 Student-$4,800.00 per year  

 2 Students-$6,504.00 per year  

 3 Students-$8,206.00 per year  



CEF and Tuition Assistance for the 
2023-2024 school year

Contact: Business Manager, Carlos Aguilar: caguilar@stanthonygardena.org

Newly admitted students can apply for CEF

New Kinder students can apply for CEF

CEF Onsite date at Junipero Serra High School, please be on the lookout for email 

• *Free money from $1000-$2500 per child through NEI, tuition assistance 
forms from school. We want to help, but we want to help families in the 
greatest financial need first to make Catholic education accessible to 
everyone. Apply for CEF first. Spread the word about New Enrollment 
Initiative through CEF. Catholic education is affordable to all who want it and 
qualify! The NEI will be in effect for up to 5 years per family. Referral 
incentives of up to $150/per new family referred. Ask us about this!

mailto:caguilar@stanthonygardena.org


Updated Tuition Contract Re-registration 
2/20-2/24: Carlos Aguilar *posted online



SCRIP…Raise Right.com
• Plan ahead and place orders for Gift Cards 

you use for everyday needs:               
VONS/Albertsons, SAMs/Walmart, 
Target, ARCO, STARBUCKS to name a 
few and meet your fundraising obligation 
with SCRIP!

• See Mr. Aguilar for more information



10% off
February 1st through February 15, 2023
In Store AND Online purchases
FREE Shipping for orders over $100



After School STEM Classes

• Wednesdays 1:45 - 2:45 PM                                            
Started today with 11 students            

• Kindergarten-3rd  SECRET AGENTS 

• $300  15 weeks  

• 2/8, 2/15, 2/22, 
• 3/1, 3/8, 3/15, 3/22, 3/29, 
• 4/5, 4/19, 4/26, 
• 5/3, 5/10, 5/17, 5/24 



FIESTA 2023
Fiesta Meeting at 7:30pm tonight across the street at St. Francis Room on New 

Hampshire

$200 fine for non-participation  (8 hours per family on tuition contract)

Volunteer Sign-up sheets provided when you signed in for our Parent 
meeting

Rose Moore is the Fiesta Chair

Class Donation list per grade coming soon!



SUMMER DAY 
CAMP at SAP 

Open to SAP families Kinder through 
8th grade, run by Ms. Pattie Padilla       

Camp Registration $25.00 includes 
camp T-shirt                                 

Camp will be capped at 40 students 

Email: 
Pattie.Padilla@tanthonygardena.org 
if you are interested in signing up 
your child $150/week 7/10-7/28

mailto:Pattie.Padilla@tanthonygardena.org


Daycare 
Reminders

After school Care 
begins 3:15-6pm 
Monday, Tuesday, 
Thursday, Friday

Wednesday 1:40-6pm

$15.00 per day
Billed monthly

 
Rate may increase to $16 per child next 
school year 



ALVARADO CATERING 
LUNCH VENDOR

Please ZELLE your payment for your 
child’s lunch and include their name 
and grade in the memo

Daily/Weekly/Monthly orders

We appreciate you letting your child and 
the office know you are paying for 
their lunch

Elizabeth Alvarado is the owner

Notify Alvarado Catering if you 
have prepaid and your child 
is absent. 



CIPA Compliance - Internet Safety  
Mr. Lynch

Each year, we at St. Anthony, need to make sure we are CIPA compliant (Children Internet Protection 
Act)

Children are only children for so long, we all need to protect them from internet dangers. Please monitor 
your children’s iPad use and talk to your children about the possible dangers of social media. 

Review ADLA Internet Policy, see handbook re: Acceptable Use Policy for Electronics, read about our 
“Christian Code of Conduct” in the Parent Student Handbook and be aware of all progressive discipline 
information (Mr. Lynch).

How Do Schools Comply? 
Process:
1. Staff and all parent general meetings scheduled.
2. Review and update school's current “Internet Use Policy.”
3. Review or create a monitoring routine plan with staff 
     responsibilities and consequences.
4. Adopt a “Digital Citizenship” program for immediate use with students.
5. Check for the school's current firewall subscription.
6. Collect the documents mentioned above and them merge into one PDF,
     including the completed checklist sent to the Archdiocese.

DIGITAL CITIZENSHIP RESOURCES 
● Be Internet Awesome - 

https://beinternetawesome.withgoo
gle.com/en_us/educators

● Digital Citizenship - 
https://www.commonsense.org/edu
cation/digital-citizenship

https://beinternetawesome.withgoogle.com/en_us/educators
https://beinternetawesome.withgoogle.com/en_us/educators
https://www.commonsense.org/education/digital-citizenship
https://www.commonsense.org/education/digital-citizenship


A Message from the Surgeon General:



Social Emotional Wellness

Look for signs in children: PREVENTION is key
CPLA is available for students at no cost to you, take advantage of this opportunity: Ms.  
Nosizwe Moore and Ms. Dana Nassau  (Tuesday to Friday on Campus) sign consent forms if you 
want free services or want to receive services for your child 

RESOURCES:

Addressing the Mental Health Needs of Young People 
https://www.thehelpgroup.org

CHOC Children’s Mental Health
https://www.choc.org/mental-health/

CDC: Anxiety and Depression in Children
https://www.cdc.gov/childrensmentalhealth/depression.html

WEBMD
Depression in Children: Symptoms and Common Types of Child Depression
https://www.webmd.com/depression/guide/depression-children

https://www.choc.org/mental-health/
https://www.cdc.gov/childrensmentalhealth/depression.html
https://www.webmd.com/depression/guide/depression-children


Meet our CPLA Counselors
Nosizwe Moore and Dana Nassau

Nosizwe Moore I have worked as a substance abuse counselor and 

case manager for the last 3 years. I have worked with single mothers with DCFS cases, CDCR with 
California inmates as well as for a male rehabilitation residential program. I received my Bachelors in 
Behavioral Science at the University of La Verne. I am now in the third and final year of my masters 
program majoring in counseling psychology at the University of Mount St. Mary’s. 

I am very excited to begin working with these wonderful children this school year as they are 
a population I have been wanting to work with for a while. I am more than ready to aid them in 
becoming a healthier and stable version of themselves through creating a safe space.

Dana Nassau, AMFT 
Prior to becoming a therapist, I worked as a birth doula for 15 years. It was my work with clients, who had 
experienced birth trauma and postpartum depression, that led me to pursue further training in psychology. I 
earned my Master of Science Degree in Marriage and Family Therapy from Mount Saint Mary’s University in 
2022 and am currently an Associate Marriage and Family Therapist. I trained in psychodynamic therapy is from 
the Maple Counseling Center, where I did my student internship. I trained in EMDR (Eye Movement 
Desensitization and Reprocessing) Therapy through The Institute of Creative Mindfulness.

I am so happy to be working with the children of St. Anthony of Padua. As a mother of three children, I 
understand what an important role school counselors play. It is an honor for me to partner with families in 
supporting your children’s mental and emotional health.



CPLA Counselors are on campus 
Tuesday - Friday

Committed to healing hearts, nurturing hope and 
fostering bright futures for every student every day.

Counseling Partners of Los Angeles (CPLA) offers a comprehensive school-based counseling 
program

and support services, providing the tools, support and oversight essential to ensure the greatest
opportunity for every student to grow toward their full potential emotionally, intellectually, morally
and socially. CPLA strives to have students, parents, teachers, and counselors actively involved in

nurturing student’s success and wellbeing by providing an exceptional level of support, expertise and
oversight. CPLA is committed to success for every student every day.

There is no additional cost for counseling services as it is one of the programs offered by your 
school.

The counselors see students that are referred by faculty, parents, and the students themselves.
Counseling services can benefit any psychosocial concerns involving academic, social, or emotional

issues.

If you would like to have your child or you would like to meet with the CPLA Counselors, 
please contact the school office for Parent Consent forms.



Safety Reminders

• Thank you for driving safely any time you are on campus (5MPH on campus when driving) 

• Office hours are M-F 7:30am-4pm. Don’t come to school if you or your child are sick. They will be sent 
home by staff if they are symptomatic. 

• Safety First, wear seatbelts while driving on campus, keep kids seated, to maintain social distance 
please buckle your child’s seatbelt if they can’t do this themselves.

• Captain Osorio is our School Resource Officer (REMINDER: don’t block crosswalks or park on red, 
don’t speed when you enter campus on Berendo Ave: Share this info with all who come to campus or 
you may get an expensive ticket. Gardena PD is on patrol periodically!)

• Practice Safety Drills at home too, we do it once a month on campus “When you’re prepared you won’t 
be scared”

• Custody papers, court orders, update Emergency cards (if you change email or address) in office



2022-23 St. Anthony of Padua 
Sports Teams

Fall  Winter  Spring

Softball

Volleyball

Basketball A and B 



Sports Updates from Athletic Director, Mr. Zahn, Ms. Sardina, and Mr. Cruz (Sports PLC lead)

● Our Boys A Basketball team is undefeated! Our B team continues to improve and enjoy their 

opportunity to represent our school

Soccer and Softball tryouts have begun. 

If your child is interested in playing Soccer or softball please contact Mr. Zahn through email 

at mzahn@stanthonygardena.org *Mrs. R and Ms. Gomez are coaching this year! 

VOLLEYBALL

● Volleyball Clinics with Coach Anthony 

● Practices will be on Fridays from 3:15-5:15pm. 

COACHES are always needed.  Let us know if you have experience and are interested!

● If you are interested in coaching CYO sports next year please contact Mr. Zahn.

● Coaches must be ADLA Fingerprinted, current with VIRTUS certification and 

have a valid CYO Coaches card

  

https://commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/File:Sport_balls.svg


• YAY! We were recognized and voted as the BEST 
CATHOLIC School in the South Bay 2021!

PLEASE VOTE!!!
More info coming in April for 2023…



In Closing 
-3rd and Final General parent meeting at May 3, 2023  6:30pm 

-Turn in your half sheets at the back with the PLC leads
Sign up for Fiesta and PLCs at the back tables

-We are so grateful for all our families

Thank you for your continued support!

-Fiesta Mtg @ 7:30

Good Night!


